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FROM THE SECRETARY  
  

Greetings to all our members hoping everyone is well and safe in this 
difficult time. Covid-19 has changed our world and impacted many of us 
personally. Cancelling our Championship shows was a given due to the 
current climate. Our judges for this year are unable to attend next year so 
have been moved to 2022 and thus no nominations for judges will be 
needed for our AGM to be held on 4th August 2020. Due to Covid-19 
restrictions we are planning to hold our AGM via Zoom format. Details will 
be sent out prior to confirm. 
 

We are calling for nominations to join the cavalier club 2020/21 
committee-details will be sent out . If you wish to nominate yourself 
please email the secretary. 
 

Please keep safe and if anyone needs help financially or emotionally in 
dealing with Covid-19 issues in anyway please contact myself or any 
committee member. 
 

Thank you 
 

Joy McInnes 
Secretary  
Cavalier King Charles Spaniel Club of Victoria 
cavsecretary@cavalierclubvictoria.com 
 

FROM THE EDITOR 
  

Hi fellow members,  
 
I hope everyone is OK in these difficult times, I apologise for the delay in 
getting a Newsletter out but can promise there will be another three more 
in 2020. 
 
If anyone has anything that you would like to be featured in the 
newsletters please let me know. 
 
Keep safe  
 
Aimee  
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AGM NOTICE TO MEMBERS  

  

The Club's AGM will be held on Tuesday 4 th August 2020 at 7.30pm & 
held via Zoom at this stage. 
 
Attached is a nomination sheet for the 2020-21 CKCSC of Victoria's Office 
Bearers & Committee.  
 
This sheet needs to be returned to the Secretary either electronically, (as a 
word document only), to: 
cavsecretary@cavalierclubvictoria.com 
 or to: 
 CKCSC of Victoria,  
60 Rickard Drive Churchill, 
 Vic 3842  
by Tuesday 6 th July 2020. 
They will be published electronically by Tuesday 20 th July 2020. Voting 
will then take place at the 2020 AGM. 
 
 
The AGM will be followed by a Special General Meeting.  
 
Nominations are not required for 2022 Championship show  judges due 
to the cancellation of our 2020 show cancellation. Our 2020 Judges will be 
contracted to 2022 due to their  
inedibility to attend in 2021. 
 
Members who wish to have agenda items listed for discussion at the 
Special General Meeting must lodge these in writing with the Secretary 
either electronically, (as a word document), to: 
  cavsecretary@cavalierclubvictoria.com 
 or to: 
 CKCSC of Victoria, 
 60 Rickard Drive Churchill, 
 Vic 3842 
 by Wednesday 8 th July 2020.  
 
Any motions must be proposed & seconded. 
They will be published electronically by 22nd July 2020.  
Discussion & voting will then take place at the 2020 SGM.  
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Cavalier King Charles Spaniel Club of Victoria Inc. 
(Affiliated with the Victorian Canine Association Inc.)Reg. No. A002354OM 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
Annual General Meeting of the Cavalier King Charles Spaniel Club of Victoria Inc. will be a 
Zoom Meeting Tuesday 4th August, 2020 
 
NOMINATIONS FOR OFFICE BEARERS 2020-2021 
Persons offering themselves for nomination for election to any position on the Committee 

must be financial members of the Club on 30

th 

June. 2020.   They must also undertake to 
ensure their membership of the Victorian Canine Association Inc. remains current during their 
term of office. 

 
Both the Proposer and Seconder of any nomination must also be financial Club members on 
the 30 

t

June, 2020 and each must sign where indicated on the form below.

 

 
Nominees must clearly print name and have signed where indicated on the form below. This 
form, when signed by all persons as required, must then be lodged with the Secretary of the 
Club by midnight, 15

4h 

July, 2020. 
                                                                             Signed: Joy McInnes 

Secretary, Cavalier King Charles Spaniel Club of Victoria Inc.,      60 Rickard Drive Churchill, 
                                                                                                               Vic,3842 

NOMINATION FORM 

POSITION  NOMINEE SIG. OF 
PROPOSER 

SIG. OF 
SECONDER 

SIG. OF 
NOMINEE 

PRESIDENT     

VICE 
PRESIDENT 

    

SECRETARY     

ASSISTANT 
SECRETARY 

    

TREASURER     

COMMITTEE 

(3 required) 
    
    
    

 

 

POSTAL VOTE: Members are reminded that Applications for Postal Votes for the Election of 
Office Bearers and committee are available on application, in writing, to the Secretary at any 
time up to 14 days prior to the Annual General Meeting ie 4th Aug 2020. Postal Votes must be 
received by the Secretary by 22/7/20 

 



 

 
 

 
 AGM: on Tuesday 4th August, 2020 via Zoom-at this stage 

 
CKCS CLUB OF VICTORIA 2019 AGM 

DATE: Tuesday 6th August 2019 
Time: 7.30pm 
Venue: KCC Park 

 

Open: 7.34pm 
 

Present: As per attendance book 
Apologies: As per attendance book 

 

Minutes of Last AGM: Published in the last newsletter. Taken as read. 
Moved: Joy McInnes Seconded: Jan Kelly



 

 
 

President’s Report: 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Moved: Will Henderson Seconded: Sandra Ingpen 



 

 
 

Secretary’s Report  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Moved: Joy 
McInnes
 
Seconded: Karen 
Taylor 



 

 
 

Treasurer’s Report: 
 

In the 2018-19 Financial Year the Club made a deficit of $3142.18 , and the overall assets of the Club 

were valued at $19953.09 . These assets were comprised of 3 elements: 
 

• General Account $5025.31 

• Rescue Account $7508.30 

• Term Deposit $7419.48 

The Club Finances were audited in July by W.M.Fleming Cert. IV in Financial Services (Bookkeeping) 

To maintain and enhance the economic viability of the Club it will be crucial that members continue to take 

an active part in Club activities and any fund raising events the Club organizes. 

One must understand the context in which this loss over the financial year occurred as it is not as bad as it 

appears. Last year’s profit was “inflated” by the fact that membership renewals for the 2018-19 year were 

brought forward before the end of the last financial year so that a significant amount of our membership 

income actually appeared in the 2017- 18 financial year. Furthermore the Dog Victoria levies and the 

Photographers fee for the 2018 Championship Show appeared as liabilities in the 2018-19 year as they 

normally appear in the financial year in which they occur. The Dogs Victoria levies for the 2019 

Championship Show were paid in this financial year and membership for 2019-20 will appear in the next 

financial year as was the case prior to last year. In addition to this the Club also has a significant amount 

of dry bed as assets that have not yet been sold as part of the Club’s fund raising. 

On behalf of the Club I would like to acknowledge the generosity of Judy Thomas who again donated to the 

Club’s Rescue Bank Account from the fundraiser for her chosen clubs with the calendar produced in the USA. A 

special thanks also needs to be given to Mimi Kleber who covered the financial gap caused by the air fare 

that needed to be organized at the last minute for our replacement judge at the Championship Show. In 

addition the work put in by Karen and Charlotte Taylor in organizing the Silent Auction and raffle at the 

Championship Show and the outstanding amounts they raised needs to be acknowledged. Thanks also to 

members who made financial donations, helped set up and pack up at our shows and to those who made 

items available for the Auction. 

Moved: Andrew Twiddy Seconded: Jan Kelly 

  



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

Honouriums: 
 

$250.00 – Secretary – Joy McInnes 

$200.00 – Treasurer – Andrew Twiddy 

$120.00 – President – Will Henderson No increase 
needed. 

 

Moved: Karen Taylor Seconded: Jennifer Wynn 
 

Nominations for 2019/2020 Committee: 
 

President: Will Henderson 
Nominated by: Joy McInnes 

 
Vice President: Charlotte Taylor 

Nominated by: Joy McInnes 

 

Secretary: Joy McInnes 

Nominated by: Sandra Ingpen 

 
Assistant Secretary: Aimee Petersen 

Nominated by: Joy McInnes 

 
Treasurer: Andrew Twiddy 

Nominated by: Linda Hocking 

 
Committee: Jan Kelly 

Karen Taylor Greg Browne 

 
All positions run unopposed. 

 

Motion to Engage an Auditor for 2019/2020: 
 

Wayne Fleming will be appointed as auditor for 2019/2020 books. 
 

Membership fees: 
 

Current: New Fees: 

$25.00 Single $27.00 Single 

$28.00 Family $30.00 Family 
$21.00 Pensioner/Student $22.00 Pensioner/Student 

 
Moved: Sandra Ingpen Seconded: Karen Taylor 

 

The club has decided to remove the $5.00 joining fee. 

 
Moved: Jan Kelly Seconded: Greg Browne 

 

 



 

 
 

2020 Championship Show & Open Show 
Entry fees: 
 

Championship Show 

 
Current: 

 
New Fees: 

1st entry member (inc. Catalogue) $25.00 $25.00 

Subsequent entry member $15.00 $18.00 

1st entry non-member (inc. Catalogue) $27.00 $27.00 

Subsequent entry non-member $17.00 $20.00 

Baby puppy entry $10.00 $12.00 

Property class entry $6.00 $10.00 

 

Moved: Mathew Morse Seconded: Greg Browne 
 

 
***Please note the above figures for current were incorrect at the AGM and the fees were resolved at the 
SGM*** 

 

Open Show 

 
Current: 

 
New Fees: 

1st entry member (inc. Catalogue) $13.00 $15.00 

Subsequent entry member $9.00 $10.00 

Baby puppy entry $5.00 $5.00 

Property class entry $5.00 $5.00 

 

Moved: Vivienne McLaughlin Seconded: Greg Browne 
 

 

2020 AGM: 
 

Tuesday 4th August 2020. Located Bulla Exhibition Centre at 7.30pm 

 
Closed: 8.21pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
CKCS CLUB OF VICTORIA 2019 SGM 

 
To follow the AGM  

DATE: Tuesday 6th August 2019 
Time: After AGM 
Venue: KCC Park 
Open: 8.22pm 
Present: As per attendance book 
Apologies: As per attendance book 
 
Minutes of Last previous meeting: The AGM minutes passed. 
    Moved: Joy McInnes   Seconded: Vivienne McLaughlin 
Correspondence: AS PER JOY’S BOOKLET 

Moved: Joy McInnes   Seconded: Sandra Ingpen 
Business Arising: Moved to general business section 
Treasurer’s report: As per AGM  

Moved: Andrew Twiddy  Seconded: Jenny Wynn 
Membership report: Renewal of memberships has now been moved to EasyDogEntries and many 
members are finding it easy to use and navigate, some teething problems. Currently 71 members 
renewed. Jan Kelly to check in with those who have not renewed and help them to renew their 
memberships.   

Moved: Jan Kelly   Seconded: Jacqie Giggins 
Rescue Report: No rescues for some time. Now have issues with the Pet Exchange Register and getting 
involved in rescue work especially seeing as members currently have a source number for their own 
breeding. Rescue running may be too hard to do alongside this. Will look at helping those that rescue 
cavaliers. Look at adding a donate to the club button on facebook and website to raise money for the 
club and not rescue.  

Moved: Greg Browne   Seconded: Jenny Wynn 
Newsletter and Website Report: Stephen Wynn resigned from newsletter and website manager, 
discussed at previous committee meeting. The club is looking at free or not so expensive options 
including the use of the club’s facebook page more and leaving the website as is. Newsletters are a 
struggle to put information into the newsletter and no one is sharing information, having minimal value 
to the club. The committee is looking at stopping newsletter production as they have little interest. The 
club has 2700 people following the facebook page. The committee feel that social media is the way of 
the future for the club and we are looking at putting more into our facebook page with regular posts. 
Jacqie Giggins has volunteered to start a CKCS club of Vic Instagram.   

Moved: Joy McInnes    Seconded: Karen Taylor 
Health Report: The club held one heart clinic this year for a short amount of time due to the American 
Staffordshire club. The clinic had little interest compared to previous years with only 30 dogs attending. 
Questionable for a heart clinic at our show for 2020. No eye clinics held this year as they are too hard 
to host at shows due to drops etc. that must be placed into dogs eyes. Introduce a health symposium?  

Moved: Joy McInnes   Seconded: Vivienne McLaughlin 
 
 
  



 

 
 

General Business:  
1. Judge 2021 voting 

Scrutineers: Mathew Morse, Sandra Ingpen 
In order of preference: 
Kirsty (UK) 
Anita (UK) 
Mary (USA) 
Liz (UK) 

2. Perpetual Trophies 
Perpetual trophies were given to Will Henderson on the 06/08/2019. Linda Hocking to keep 4 trophies: BIS, 
President’s BIS, PIS, and OPEN. The committee have been exploring options to 1. Put the remaining trophies in a 
cabinet at Bulla Exhibition Centre, Trophies cannot be taken out of here once they are in. 2. Offer back to the 
donators or for sale if the donators do not want the trophy. Greg Browne has suggested an ‘Adopt a Trophy 
Program’ the committee will be looking into this further.  

3. Open show prizes 
Donated Prizes from previous show wins.  

4. Fundraising 
Jacqie Giggins to look at BBQ puppy party and to follow up. Charlotte has suggested club jackets with the club’s 
logo and members kennels embodied on there.  

5. King Charles Spaniel Club 
The CKCS club of Victoria committee has decided to help the KCSC of Victoria with offering our judges (if 
they are licensed to judge KCS) to their club at a fee of one nights accommodation. As per previous 
committee meeting minutes.  

6. Championship and Open Show entry fees 
The committee found that the entry fees listed in the AGM were incorrect and entry fees will now be as follows: 

Championship Show 
 
Current:      New Fees: 
1st entry member (inc. Catalogue) $27.00  $27.00  
Subsequent entry member $15.00   $18.00 
1st entry non-member (inc. Catalogue) $30.00 $30.00 
Subsequent entry non-member $18.00  $20.00 
Baby puppy entry $10.00    $12.00 
Property class entry $6.00    $10.00 

 
 

Moved: Vivienne McLauglin   Seconded: Jenny Wynn 
 
 
Next SGM : Tuesday 4th August 2020 following AGM  
 
Closed: 9.27pm 
  



 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

Easter Photo Comp Results 
 

Best Easter Photo – Bec Sennett 

 
 

Cavaliers in Clothes – Catherine Parker  

 
 



 

 
 

 
Action Shots – Aimee Petersen  

 
I Love My Family – Jan Kelly  

 



 

 
 

 
Perfect Portrait – Ell Roberts  

 
The Great Unwashed – Kim Perkiss  

 
 

  



 

 
 

One Thing Better Than A Cavalier – Kim Perkiss  

 
Beautiful Babies – Clare van der Wolde 

 
 

Best Snap Chat – no entries 



 

 
 

Best Mates – Glenda Smith  

 
 
  



 

 
 

THESE INTERESTING TIMES 
 

Written by member Penny Windlow 
 
Greetings, everyone. 
 
These are certainly interesting times that we are experiencing! 
 
Since my last article, the COVID-19 pandemic has hit us in earnest, and our beloved hobbies were suspended. 
However, I am glad we got a few activities in under our belt – we enjoyed a trip over to South Australia for some 
shows, staying at a gorgeous caravan park and sampling some local wines, and Fletcher and I made a VERY early 
morning trek down to Warrnambool for their club’s Labour Day weekend agility trial, where the little man 
earned a wonderful pass in Master Jumping – his third pass towards his title out of a required seven passes.  
Then, just as we were gearing up for our first Dances With Dogs trial for the weekend, COVID-19 reared its head, 
and that was that. All plans for 2020 are now firmly on hold while we wait and see what pans out. 
However, does that mean we are just twiddling our thumbs at home? Anyone who is a long time reader of my 
articles knows this couldn’t be further from the case! 
 
It did take me a little while to get myself into a new routine (especially as my work has directed us to all work 
from home for the foreseeable future), but the boys are enjoying a multitude of activities! 
Some of the things we are doing are: 

• Fitness training (cavaletti and bike riding for 5.5km a couple of times a week), 

• Learning new tricks, 

• Rehearsing parts of our new Dances With Dogs routines, 

• Going over Obedience and Rally Obedience exercises, 

• Practising Agility sequences, made handy now that my lovely partner helped me move my (very heavy) 

agility equipment over to where the dogs’ training area will be, and 

• As of this week, Tracking training! 

Somewhere in there, I find time to maintain the boys’ coats with regular grooming and bathing, let them romp 
around in the backyard, keep up their physical wellbeing with massage and chiro treatments, and also let them 
have a couple of well earned rest days each week. 
 
To give you a flavour of some of what we are doing, I have included a short video montage: 
https://youtu.be/BX_wZhsfyzY  
 
Clip 1 is of Fletcher learning how to walk backwards over a distance of several metres – he was already able to 
do this for three or four steps, so I am now upping the ante for him. Walking backwards is a wonderful exercise 
for the dog’s rear end awareness, and we will also use this for our Dances With Dogs routines. The click you can 
hear is my clicker, which tells Fletcher that he has done the right thing and that a reward is on its way. And yes, I 
am very aware that I cannot walk in a straight line ;) 
 
Clip 2 is of Soldier learning how to operate our new treat dispenser by himself. You can see him actively trying to 
put two and two together – he knows that pushing the button makes a “beep” and the treats come out, but 
when he doesn’t push the button hard enough or merely bats it around, the treats aren’t forthcoming. I love 
watching my dogs actively try and problem solve. As you can see, towards the end of the clip, Soldier has worked 
it out and is loving the game of “beep for treats”! 
  

https://youtu.be/BX_wZhsfyzY


 

 
 

 
(For anyone who is interested, this fabulous treat dispenser is available from Kmart at a bargain $39!) 
Clip 3 is of my interloper, George the King Charles Spaniel, practising his cavaletti in our outdoor undercover 
area. The cavaletti are 15cm high, so he really has to pick his feet up. I really like how he is briskly trotting 
through them, and exercises such as this have done wonders for strengthening his thigh muscles. 
(Again, for those who are interested, the cavaletti I am using are a set of hurdles from Hart Sport. Hart Sport are 
a Queensland based business who have some fantastic equipment that can easily be used for dog 
activities/training). 
 
So for those of you who are sitting at home waiting for shows to recommence, I strongly encourage you to look 
at what else you might do with your dogs. Why not teach your dog how to give a high five or spin in a circle, or 
put out three upturned containers with a treat underneath one of them and encourage the dog to use his nose 
to find the treat? 
 
Alternatively, you might like to explore some online activities – you can upload videos and earn titles in Tricks, 
Parkour, or (for the bold) Treibball with your dog! 
While we are all missing our hobbies, this is an amazing opportunity to deepen the bond that we share with our 
beautiful dogs, and to allow them to broaden their minds by learning new things. 
Stay safe. 
 
Penny Windlow 

 


